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When I was asked to produce this end of term letter,  the question I asked myself and indeed I have asked all  my work colleagues lately is, where  has  2018 gone?  I am sure like myself, now school is coming to the end of this academic year, you are all getting ready to go on holiday.  Normally I would say to somewhere sunnier; however, with the weather we have had over the last few weeks this year this is not the case!
What a fantastic end to the 2018 academic year,  Nicola shared the  End of Key Stage SAT tests results with myself and the governing body when they were released on Tuesday last week.  These results are a credit to the School.  These kinds of results are only achieved through the hard work and dedication of everyone;  by everyone I refer to:  the children for working so hard at learning, Parents and Carers for supporting your children through what can be a stressful experience, the Governing Body in their role as Critical Friend,  and the teaching staff for the work and dedication they have put in, and continue to put in on a daily basis. 
Once again this year we see a number of changes in the staff within the school, I thank those who are leaving for supporting the School and welcome the new joiners.  Change is a norm in today’s society and in all walks of life we see people come and go, and some instances the departure or arrival of a new personality can have an adverse effect on a team.  In my time as a Governor I have not seen this happen at NJS,  the reason for this is I put down to that unique and wonderful NJS spirt  and feeling when you enter into this school. Long may it continue!  
This year we had an ongoing issue with the Swimming Pool, which the Governing Body and Nicola have in the background been trying to resolve.   This is a facility we are very lucky to have and is a legacy of former parents and carers who raised the funds for the pool in the first place. By my calculations over 3000 children have learned to swim in the NJS pool.   Hence why both myself and Nicola are delighted that we have managed to secure funding for the refurbishment of the school swimming pool.     
I also need to thank the PTA for their fantastic efforts in support of the new activity area.  The funds they raise really make a difference to the children as they give the school the ability to fund projects that would not be undertaken .       
Finally,  I would like to thank you for your continued support of the school and I hope you all enjoy the summer holidays and remember to take the Factor 50! 

L D Boardman
Chair of Governors
             
